
TRACT 35312 - Bienville Parish, Louisiana  
All of the land adjudicated to and acquired by the State of Louisiana in  
and through a proper tax sale, as pertaining to mineral rights only, which  
is not under valid mineral lease from the State of Louisiana on March 12,  
2003, situated in Bienville Parish, Louisiana, and being more fully  
described as follows: The South Half of the Southwest Quarter (S/2 of  
SW/4) of Section 30 and the Northwest Quarter of Northwest Quarter (NW/4  
of NW/4) and the West Half of the Northeast Quarter of the Northwest  
Quarter (W/2 of NE/4 of NW/4) of Section 31, both of Township 15 North,  
Range 4 West, Bienville Parish, Louisiana, adjudicated to the State of  
Louisiana for unpaid taxes for the years 1915 and 1916 assessed under the  
name of Edmond Jones (also known as E. D. Jones), LESS AND EXCEPT any  
portion of the West Half of the Northeast Quarter of the Northwest Quarter  
(W/2 of NE/4 of NW/4) lying North of the North Louisiana & Gulf Railroad  
and East of Ruston St. Morris Public Road, containing approximately 140  
acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office  
of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources, as provided by the  
applicant.  All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana  
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable.  
  
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been  
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination  
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the  
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind,  
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the  
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular  
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral  
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the  
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or  
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion  
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to  
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall  
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration  
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or  
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties.  
  
Applicant: South Louisiana Minerals, Inc.  

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price 
/ Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 

       

       

       

       
  





TRACT 35313 - Bienville Parish, Louisiana  
All of the land adjudicated to and acquired by the State of Louisiana in  
and through a proper tax sale, as pertaining to mineral rights only, which  
is not under valid mineral lease from the State of Louisiana on March 12,  
2003, situated in Bienville Parish, Louisiana, and being more fully  
described as follows: That part of the North Half of the Northeast Quarter  
(N/2 of NE/4) and Northeast Quarter of Northwest Quarter (NE/4 of NW/4)  
lying North of the North Louisiana & Gulf Railroad and East of Ruston St.  
Morris Public Road in Section 31, Township 15 North, Range 4 West,  
Bienville Parish, Louisiana, adjudicated to the State of Louisiana for  
unpaid taxes for the years 1930 and 1932 assessed under the name of Gene  
Williams, containing approximately 60 acres, all as more particularly  
outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department  
of Natural Resources, as provided by the applicant.  All bearings,  
distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of  
1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable.  
  
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been  
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination  
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the  
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind,  
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the  
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular  
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral  
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the  
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or  
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion  
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to  
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall  
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration  
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or  
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties.  
  
Applicant: South Louisiana Minerals, Inc.  
  
  

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price 
/ Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 

       

       

       

       
  





TRACT 35314 - Vernon Parish, Louisiana  
All of the land adjudicated to and acquired by the State of Louisiana in  
and through a proper tax sale, as pertaining to mineral rights only, which  
is not under valid mineral lease from the State of Louisiana on March 12,  
2003, situated in Vernon Parish, Louisiana, and being more fully described  
as follows: The Southwest Quarter of the Southwest Quarter of the  
Northwest Quarter of Section 17, Township 1 South, Range 5 West, entered  
as Homestead No. 2066 under the provisions of Section 541 through 594,  
Title 41, Louisiana Revised Statutes, 1950, adjudicated to the State in  
the name Flora McDonald for unpaid taxes of the year 1929; being State  
Patent No. 17791, containing approximately 10 acres, all as more  
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral  
Resources, Department of Natural Resources, as provided by the applicant.   
All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate  
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable.  
  
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been  
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination  
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the  
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind,  
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the  
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular  
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral  
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the  
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or  
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion  
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to  
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall  
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration  
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or  
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties.  
  
Applicant: Classic Petroleum, Inc.  
  
  
  

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price 
/ Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 

       

       

       

       
  





TRACT 35315 - Vernon Parish, Louisiana  
All of the land adjudicated to and acquired by the State of Louisiana in  
and through a proper tax sale, as pertaining to mineral rights only, which  
is not under valid mineral lease from the State of Louisiana on March 12,  
2003, situated in Vernon Parish, Louisiana, and being more fully described  
as follows: The Southwest Quarter of the Northeast Quarter of Section 17,  
Township 1 South, Range 5 West, entered as Homestead No. 1891 under the  
provisions of Sections 541 through 594, Title 41, Louisiana Revised  
Statues, 1950, adjudicated to the State in the name C. E. Dickens for  
unpaid taxes of the year 1931; being State Patent No. 17321, containing  
approximately 40 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on  
file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources,  
as provided by the applicant.  All bearings, distances and coordinates are  
based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where  
applicable.  
  
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been  
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination  
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the  
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind,  
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the  
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular  
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral  
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the  
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or  
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion  
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to  
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall  
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration  
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or  
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties.  
  
Applicant: Classic Petroleum, Inc.  
  
  
  

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price 
/ Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 

       

       

       

       
  





TRACT 35316 - Vernon Parish, Louisiana  
All of the land adjudicated to and acquired by the State of Louisiana in  
and through a proper tax sale, as pertaining to mineral rights only, which  
is not under valid mineral lease from the State of Louisiana on March 12,  
2003, situated in Vernon Parish, Louisiana, and being more fully described  
as follows: The Northeast Quarter of the Northeast Quarter of Section 20,  
Township 1 South, Range 5 West, entered as Homestead No. 1632 under the  
provisions of Act 235 of 1938, adjudicated to the State in the name of W.  
H. Pollard for unpaid taxes of the year 1931; being State Patent No.  
16868, containing approximately 40 acres, all as more particularly  
outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department  
of Natural Resources, as provided by the applicant.  All bearings,  
distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of  
1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable.  
  
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been  
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination  
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the  
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind,  
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the  
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular  
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral  
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the  
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or  
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion  
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to  
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall  
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration  
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or  
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties.  
  
Applicant: Classic Petroleum, Inc.  
  
  
  
  

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price 
/ Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 

       

       

       

       
  





TRACT 35317 - Vermilion Parish, Louisiana  
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all  
water bodies of every nature and description, and all islands and other  
lands formed by accretion, where allowed by law, or by reliction, and   
excepting tax adjudicated lands, belonging to the State of Louisiana and  
not presently under mineral lease on March 12, 2003, situated in Vermilion  
Parish, Louisiana, and more particularly described as follows: Beginning  
at a point having Coordinates of X = 1,767,500.00 and Y = 378,100.00;  
thence West 11,500.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X =  
1,756,000.00 and Y = 378,100.00; thence North 7,400.00 feet to a point  
having Coordinates of X = 1,756,000.00 and Y = 385,500.00; thence East  
11,500.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,767,500.00 and Y =  
385,500.00; thence South 7,400.00 feet to the point of beginning,  
containing approximately 1,953.63 acres, all as more particularly outlined  
on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of  
Natural Resources, as provided by the applicant.  All bearings, distances  
and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North  
or South Zone), where applicable.  
  
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been  
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination  
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the  
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind,  
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the  
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular  
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral  
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the  
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or  
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion  
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to  
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall  
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration  
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or  
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties.  
  
NOTE: The Department of Wildlife and Fisheries has designated certain  
areas in the coastal waters of the State of Louisiana as Oyster Seed Bed  
Areas.  The exact location of those Seed Bed Areas must be obtained from  
the Department of Wildlife and Fisheries and any work done under a mineral  
lease from the State of Louisiana may necessarily be conducted in  
conformity with the rules and regulations promulgated by the said  
Department of Wildlife and Fisheries for Oyster Seed Bed Areas.  
  
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be  
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a  
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its  
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing,  
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management  
and/or restoration projects.  Utilization of any and all rights derived  
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns,  



shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the  
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein  
above reserved.  
  
Applicant: Angelle & Donohue Oil & Gas Properties, Inc.  
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TRACT 35318 - Vermilion Parish, Louisiana  
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all  
water bodies of every nature and description, and all islands and other  
lands formed by accretion, where allowed by law, or by reliction, and   
excepting tax adjudicated lands, belonging to the State of Louisiana and  
not presently under mineral lease on March 12, 2003, situated in Vermilion  
Parish, Louisiana, and more particularly described as follows: Beginning  
at a point having Coordinates of X = 1,767,500.00 and Y = 378,100.00;  
thence South 2,840.80 feet to a point on the Northern boundary of State  
Lease No. 4011, as amended, having Coordinates of X = 1,767,500.00 and Y =  
375,259.20; thence along the boundary of said State Lease No. 4011, as  
amended, the following courses: West 668.68 feet to a point having  
Coordinates of X = 1,766,831.32 and Y = 375,259.20; South 501.51 feet to a  
point having Coordinates of X = 1,766,831.32 and Y = 374,757.69; West  
721.75 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,766,109.57 and Y =  
374,757.69; South 4,256.59 feet to a point having Coordinates of X =  
1,766,109.57 and Y = 370,501.10; West 5,812.65 feet to a point having  
Coordinates of X = 1,760,296.92 and Y = 370,501.10 and South 5,187.25 feet  
to its Southwest corner having Coordinates of X = 1,760,296.92 and Y =  
365,313.85; thence West 4,296.92 feet to a point having Coordinates of X =  
1,756,000.00 and Y = 365,313.85; thence North 12,786.15 feet to a point  
having Coordinates of X = 1,756,000.00 and Y = 378,100.00; thence East  
11,500.00 feet to the point of beginning, containing approximately  
2,374.26 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the  
Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources, as provided  
by the applicant.  All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on  
Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where  
applicable.  
  
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been  
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination  
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the  
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind,  
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the  
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular  
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral  
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the  
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or  
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion  
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to  
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall  
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration  
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or  
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties.  
  
NOTE: The Department of Wildlife and Fisheries has designated certain  
areas in the coastal waters of the State of Louisiana as Oyster Seed Bed  
Areas.  The exact location of those Seed Bed Areas must be obtained from  
the Department of Wildlife and Fisheries and any work done under a mineral  
lease from the State of Louisiana may necessarily be conducted in  



conformity with the rules and regulations promulgated by the said  
Department of Wildlife and Fisheries for Oyster Seed Bed Areas.  
  
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be  
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a  
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its  
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing,  
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management  
and/or restoration projects.  Utilization of any and all rights derived  
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns,  
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the  
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein  
above reserved.  
  
Applicant: Angelle & Donohue Oil & Gas Properties, Inc.  
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TRACT 35319 - Vermilion Parish, Louisiana  
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all  
water bodies of every nature and description, and all islands and other  
lands formed by accretion, where allowed by law, or by reliction, and   
excepting tax adjudicated lands, belonging to the State of Louisiana and  
not presently under mineral lease on March 12, 2003, situated in Vermilion  
Parish, Louisiana, and more particularly described as follows: Beginning  
at a point having Coordinates of X = 1,767,500.00 and Y = 378,100.00;  
thence North 7,400.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X =  
1,767,500.00 and Y = 385,500.00; thence East 14,700.00 feet to a point  
having Coordinates of X = 1,782,200.00 and Y = 385,500.00; thence South  
7,400.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,782,200.00 and Y =  
378,100.00; thence West 14,700.00 feet to the point of beginning,  
containing approximately 2,497.25 acres, all as more particularly outlined  
on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of  
Natural Resources, as provided by the applicant.  All bearings, distances  
and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North  
or South Zone), where applicable.  
  
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been  
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination  
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the  
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind,  
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the  
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular  
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral  
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the  
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or  
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion  
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to  
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall  
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration  
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or  
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties.  
  
NOTE: The Department of Wildlife and Fisheries has designated certain  
areas in the coastal waters of the State of Louisiana as Oyster Seed Bed  
Areas.  The exact location of those Seed Bed Areas must be obtained from  
the Department of Wildlife and Fisheries and any work done under a mineral  
lease from the State of Louisiana may necessarily be conducted in  
conformity with the rules and regulations promulgated by the said  
Department of Wildlife and Fisheries for Oyster Seed Bed Areas.  
  
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be  
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a  
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its  
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing,  
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management  
and/or restoration projects.  Utilization of any and all rights derived  
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns,  



shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the  
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein  
above reserved.  
  
Applicant: Angelle & Donohue Oil & Gas Properties, Inc.  
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TRACT 35320 - Vermilion Parish, Louisiana  
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all  
water bodies of every nature and description, and all islands and other  
lands formed by accretion, where allowed by law, or by reliction, and   
excepting tax adjudicated lands, belonging to the State of Louisiana and  
not presently under mineral lease on March 12, 2003, situated in Vermilion  
Parish, Louisiana, and more particularly described as follows: Beginning  
at a point having Coordinates of X = 1,767,500.00 and Y = 378,100.00;  
thence East 14,700.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X =  
1,782,200.00 and Y = 378,100.00; thence South 12,786.15 feet to a point  
having Coordinates of X = 1,782,200.00 and Y = 365,313.85; thence West  
3,213.28 feet to the most Southerly Southeast corner of State Lease No.  
3306, as amended, having Coordinates of X = 1,778,986.72 and Y =  
365,313.85; thence along the boundary of said State Lease No. 3306, as  
amended, the following courses: North 2,765.00 feet to a point having  
Coordinates of X = 1,778,986.72 and Y = 368,078.85; East 2,069.94 feet to  
a point having Coordinates of X = 1,781,056.66 and Y = 368,078.85; North  
1,437.94 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,781,056.66 and Y =  
369,516.79; West 3,009.51 feet to a point having Coordinates of X =  
1,778,047.15 and Y = 369,516.79; North 4,707.70 feet to a point having  
Coordinates of X = 1,778,047.15 and Y = 374,224.49 and North 88 degrees 14  
minutes 25 seconds West 342.31 feet to a point, said point also being the  
Southeast corner of 15,500’ RA SUA, created by the Office of Conservation  
Order No. 834 – D dated August 5, 1997, effective July 22, 1997, having  
Coordinates of X = 1,777,705.00 and Y = 374,235.00; thence along the  
Eastern boundary of said 15,500’ RA SUA, also being the boundary of said  
State Lease No. 3306, as amended, the following courses: North 33 degrees  
10 minutes 43 seconds East 465.97 feet to a point having Coordinates of X  
= 1,777,960.00 and Y = 374,625.00; North 30 degrees 12 minutes 12 seconds  
East 387.62 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,778,155.00 and Y =  
374,960.00; North 26 degrees 16 minutes 27 seconds East 440.51 feet to a  
point having Coordinates of X = 1,778,350.00 and Y = 375,355.00 and North  
21 degrees 36 minutes 31 seconds East 828.21 feet to the Northeast corner  
of said 15,500’ RA SUA having Coordinates of X = 1,778,655.00 and Y =  
376,125.00; thence North 21 degrees 36 minutes 31 seconds East 143.86 feet  
along the boundary of said State Lease No. 3306, as amended, to a point  
having Coordinates of X = 1,778,707.98 and Y = 376,258.75; thence West  
7,466.16 feet to the Northwest corner of said State Lease No. 3306, as  
amended, having Coordinates of X = 1,771,241.82 and Y = 376,258.75; thence  
South 274.55 feet along the West line of said State Lease No. 3306, as  
amended, to the Northeast corner of State Lease No. 4011, as amended,  
having Coordinates of X = 1,771,241.82 and Y = 375,984.20; thence along  
the Northern boundary of said State Lease No. 4011, as amended, the  
following courses: West 2,710.50 feet to a point having Coordinates of X =  
1,768,531.32 and Y = 375,984.20; South 725.00 feet to a point having  
Coordinates of X = 1,768,531.32 and Y = 375,259.20 and West 1,031.32 feet  
to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,767,500.00 and Y = 375,259.20;  
thence North 2,840.80 feet to the point of beginning, containing  
approximately 1,536.59 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat  
on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural  



Resources, as provided by the applicant.  All bearings, distances and  
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or  
South Zone), where applicable.  
  
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been  
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination  
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the  
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind,  
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the  
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular  
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral  
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the  
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or  
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion  
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to  
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall  
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration  
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or  
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties.  
  
NOTE: The Department of Wildlife and Fisheries has designated certain  
areas in the coastal waters of the State of Louisiana as Oyster Seed Bed  
Areas.  The exact location of those Seed Bed Areas must be obtained from  
the Department of Wildlife and Fisheries and any work done under a mineral  
lease from the State of Louisiana may necessarily be conducted in  
conformity with the rules and regulations promulgated by the said  
Department of Wildlife and Fisheries for Oyster Seed Bed Areas.  
  
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be  
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a  
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its  
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing,  
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management  
and/or restoration projects.  Utilization of any and all rights derived  
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns,  
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the  
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein  
above reserved.  
  
Applicant: Angelle & Donohue Oil & Gas Properties, Inc.  

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price 
/ Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 

       

       

       

       





TRACT 35321 - Assumption Parish, Louisiana  
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all  
water bodies of every nature and description, and all islands and other  
lands formed by accretion, where allowed by law, or by reliction, and   
excepting tax adjudicated lands, belonging to the State of Louisiana and  
not presently under mineral lease on March 12, 2003, situated in  
Assumption Parish, Louisiana, and more particularly described as follows:  
Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 2,040,750.00 and Y =  
470,600.00; thence East 2,725.00 feet to the Northwest corner of State  
Lease No. 17334 having Coordinates of X = 2,043,475.00 and Y = 470,600.00;  
thence South 2,675.00 feet along the West line of said State Lease No.  
17334 to its Southwest corner having Coordinates of X = 2,043,475.00 and Y  
= 467,925.00; thence East 2,725.00 feet along the South line of said State  
Lease No. 17334 to its Southeast corner having Coordinates of X =  
2,046,200.00 and Y = 467,925.00; thence South 8,025.00 feet to a point  
having Coordinates of X = 2,046,200.00 and Y = 459,900.00; thence West  
5,450.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,040,750.00 and Y =  
459,900.00; thence North 10,700.00 feet to the point of beginning,  
containing approximately 445 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a  
plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural  
Resources, as provided by the applicant.  All bearings, distances and  
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or  
South Zone), where applicable.  
  
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been  
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination  
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the  
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind,  
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the  
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular  
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral  
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the  
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or  
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion  
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to  
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall  
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration  
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or  
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties.  
  
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be  
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a  
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its  
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing,  
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management  
and/or restoration projects.  Utilization of any and all rights derived  
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns,  
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the  
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein  
above reserved.  



  
Applicant: G. Matthew David, CPL & Associates, Ltd.  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price 
/ Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 

       

       

       

       
  





TRACT 35322 - Assumption and St. Martin Parishes, Louisiana  
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all  
water bodies of every nature and description, and all islands and other  
lands formed by accretion, where allowed by law, or by reliction, and   
excepting tax adjudicated lands, belonging to the State of Louisiana and  
not presently under mineral lease on March 12, 2003, situated in  
Assumption and St. Martin Parishes, Louisiana, and more particularly  
described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X =  
2,056,620.00 and Y = 397,160.00; thence East 13,012.00 feet to a point  
having coordinates of X = 2,069,632.00 and Y = 397,160.00; thence South  
2,730.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,069,632.00 and Y =  
394,430.00, said point also being on the Northern boundary of State of  
Louisiana – State Lease No. 17599; thence on and along the Northern,  
Western, Southern and Eastern boundaries of said State of Louisiana –  
State Lease No. 17599 the following courses and distances, to-wit: West  
5,948.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,063,684.00 and Y =  
394,430.00; South 1,435.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X =  
2,063,684.00 and Y = 392,995.00; South 58 degrees 06 minutes 43 seconds  
East 1,243.70 to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,064,740.00 and Y =  
392,338.00; South 4,224.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X =  
2,064,740.00 and Y = 388,114.00; East 3,550.00 feet to a point having  
Coordinates of X = 2,068,290.00 and Y = 388,114.00; North 38 degrees 17  
minutes 30 seconds East 1,483.06 feet to a point having Coordinates of X =  
2,069,209.00 and Y = 389,278.00; North 24 degrees 10 minutes 26 seconds  
East 3,440.73 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,070,618.00 and Y  
= 392,417.00; and North 26 degrees 05 minutes 47 seconds West 2,240.40  
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,069,632.49 and Y = 394,429.00;  
thence East 1,987.51 feet to a point having Coordinates of X =  
2,071,620.00 and Y = 394,429.00; thence South 7,569.00 feet to a point  
having Coordinates of X = 2,071,620.00 and Y = 386,860.00; thence West  
15,000.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,056,620.00 and Y =  
386,860.00; thence North 10,300.00 feet to the point of beginning,  
containing approximately 1,843 acres, all as more particularly outlined on  
a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural  
Resources, as provided by the applicant.  All bearings, distances and  
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or  
South Zone), where applicable.  
  
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been  
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination  
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the  
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind,  
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the  
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular  
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral  
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the  
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or  
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion  
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to  
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall  



the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration  
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or  
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties.  
  
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be  
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a  
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its  
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing,  
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management  
and/or restoration projects.  Utilization of any and all rights derived  
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns,  
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the  
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein  
above reserved.  
  
Applicant: Robert A. Schroeder, Inc.  
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TRACT 35323 - Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana  
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all  
water bodies of every nature and description, and all islands and other  
lands formed by accretion, where allowed by law, or by reliction, and   
excepting tax adjudicated lands, belonging to the State of Louisiana and  
not presently under mineral lease on March 12, 2003, situated in  
Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, and more particularly described as follows:  
Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 2,213,479.94 and Y =  
263,695.08; thence East 3,591.39 feet to a point having Coordinates of X =  
2,217,071.33 and Y = 263,695.08; thence South 1,597.71 feet to a point  
having Coordinates of X = 2,217,071.33 and Y = 262,097.37; thence West  
10,225.67 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,206,845.66 and Y =  
262,097.37; thence North 18,480.00 feet to a point having X = 2,206,845.66  
and Y = 280,577.37; thence East 4,476.37 feet a point having Coordinates  
of X = 2,211,322.03 and Y = 280,577.37; thence South 11,455.74 feet to a  
point having Coordinates of X = 2,211,322.03 and Y = 269,121.63; thence  
North 84 degrees 00 minutes 12 seconds East 2,169.78 feet to a point   
having Coordinates of X = 2,213,479.94  and Y = 269,348.31; thence South  
5,653.22 feet to the point of beginning, containing approximately 1,830.69  
acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office  
of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources, as provided by the  
applicant.  All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana  
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable.  
  
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been  
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination  
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the  
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind,  
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the  
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular  
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral  
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the  
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or  
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion  
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to  
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall  
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration  
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or  
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties.  
  
NOTE: The Department of Wildlife and Fisheries has designated certain  
areas in the coastal waters of the State of Louisiana as Oyster Seed Bed  
Areas.  The exact location of those Seed Bed Areas must be obtained from  
the Department of Wildlife and Fisheries and any work done under a mineral  
lease from the State of Louisiana may necessarily be conducted in  
conformity with the rules and regulations promulgated by the said  
Department of Wildlife and Fisheries for Oyster Seed Bed Areas.  
  
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be  
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a  



servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its  
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing,  
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management  
and/or restoration projects.  Utilization of any and all rights derived  
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns,  
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the  
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein  
above reserved.  
  
Applicant: Leslie L. Moore  
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TRACT 35324 - Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana  
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all  
water bodies of every nature and description, and all islands and other  
lands formed by accretion, where allowed by law, or by reliction, and   
excepting tax adjudicated lands, belonging to the State of Louisiana and  
not presently under mineral lease on March 12, 2003, situated in  
Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, and more particularly described as follows:  
Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 2,211,322.03 and Y =  
271,600.00; thence North 8,977.37 feet to a point having Coordinates of X  
= 2,211,322.03 and Y = 280,577.37; thence East 7,369.57 feet to a point  
having Coordinates of X = 2,218,691.60 and Y = 280,577.37; thence South  
2,727.37 feet to the Northwest corner of State Lease No. 5351, as amended,  
having Coordinates of X = 2,218,691.60 and Y = 277,850.00; thence South 21  
degrees 37 minutes 56 seconds West 6,723.54 feet along the West line of  
said State Lease No. 5351 to a point on the West line of said State Lease   
No. 5351, having Coordinates of X = 2,216,212.99 and Y = 271,600.00;  
thence West 4,890.96 feet to the point of beginning, containing  
approximately 901.65 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on  
file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources,  
as provided by the applicant.  All bearings, distances and coordinates are  
based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where  
applicable.  
  
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been  
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination  
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the  
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind,  
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the  
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular  
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral  
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the  
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or  
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion  
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to  
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall  
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration  
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or  
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties.  
  
NOTE: The Department of Wildlife and Fisheries has designated certain  
areas in the coastal waters of the State of Louisiana as Oyster Seed Bed  
Areas.  The exact location of those Seed Bed Areas must be obtained from  
the Department of Wildlife and Fisheries and any work done under a mineral  
lease from the State of Louisiana may necessarily be conducted in  
conformity with the rules and regulations promulgated by the said  
Department of Wildlife and Fisheries for Oyster Seed Bed Areas.  
  
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be  
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a  
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its  



Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing,  
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management  
and/or restoration projects.  Utilization of any and all rights derived  
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns,  
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the  
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein  
above reserved.  
  
Applicant: Leslie L. Moore  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price 
/ Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 

       

       

       

       
  





TRACT 35325 - Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana  
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all  
water bodies of every nature and description, and all islands and other  
lands formed by accretion, where allowed by law, or by reliction, and   
excepting tax adjudicated lands, belonging to the State of Louisiana and  
not presently under mineral lease on March 12, 2003, situated in  
Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, and more particularly described as follows:  
Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 2,211,322.03 and Y =  
271,600.00; thence East 4,890.96 feet to a point on the West line of State  
Lease No. 5351, as amended, having Coordinates of X = 2,216,212.99 and Y =  
271,600.00; thence South 21 degrees 37 minutes 56 seconds West 2,205.33  
feet along the West line of said State Lease No. 5351 to its Southwest  
corner having Coordinates of X = 2,215,400.00  and Y = 269,550.00; thence  
South 84 degrees 00 minutes 12 seconds West 4,100.40 feet to a point  
having Coordinates of X = 2,211,322.03 and Y = 2,69,121.63 thence North  
2,478.37 feet to the point of beginning, containing approximately 231.10  
acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office  
of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources, as provided by the  
applicant.  All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana  
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable.  
  
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been  
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination  
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the  
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind,  
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the  
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular  
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral  
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the  
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or  
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion  
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to  
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall  
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration  
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or  
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties.  
  
NOTE: The Department of Wildlife and Fisheries has designated certain  
areas in the coastal waters of the State of Louisiana as Oyster Seed Bed  
Areas.  The exact location of those Seed Bed Areas must be obtained from  
the Department of Wildlife and Fisheries and any work done under a mineral  
lease from the State of Louisiana may necessarily be conducted in  
conformity with the rules and regulations promulgated by the said  
Department of Wildlife and Fisheries for Oyster Seed Bed Areas.  
  
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be  
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a  
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its  
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing,  
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management  



and/or restoration projects.  Utilization of any and all rights derived  
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns,  
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the  
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein  
above reserved.  
  
Applicant: Leslie L. Moore  
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TRACT 35326 - Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana  
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all  
water bodies of every nature and description, and all islands and other  
lands formed by accretion, where allowed by law, or by reliction, and   
excepting tax adjudicated lands, belonging to the State of Louisiana and  
not presently under mineral lease on March 12, 2003, situated in  
Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, and more particularly described as follows:  
Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 2,213,479.94 and Y =  
266,570.64; thence North 2,777.67 feet to a point having Coordinates of X  
= 2,213,479.94 and Y = 269,348.31; thence North 84 degrees 00 minutes 12  
seconds East 1,930.63 feet to the Southwest corner of State Lease No.  
5351, as amended, having Coordinates of X = 2,215,400.00 and Y =  
269,550.00; thence North 84 degrees 00 minutes 13 seconds East 1,680.52  
feet along the South line of said State Lease No. 5351 to a point having  
Coordinates of X = 2,217,071.33 and Y = 269,725.56; thence South 3,154.92  
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,217,071.33 and Y = 266,570.64;  
thence West 3,591.39 feet to the point of beginning, containing  
approximately 244.56 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on  
file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources,  
as provided by the applicant.  All bearings, distances and coordinates are  
based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where  
applicable.  
  
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been  
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination  
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the  
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind,  
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the  
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular  
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral  
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the  
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or  
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion  
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to  
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall  
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration  
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or  
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties.  
  
NOTE: The Department of Wildlife and Fisheries has designated certain  
areas in the coastal waters of the State of Louisiana as Oyster Seed Bed  
Areas.  The exact location of those Seed Bed Areas must be obtained from  
the Department of Wildlife and Fisheries and any work done under a mineral  
lease from the State of Louisiana may necessarily be conducted in  
conformity with the rules and regulations promulgated by the said  
Department of Wildlife and Fisheries for Oyster Seed Bed Areas.  
  
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be  
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a  
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its  



Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing,  
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management  
and/or restoration projects.  Utilization of any and all rights derived  
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns,  
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the  
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein  
above reserved.  
  
Applicant: Leslie L. Moore  
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